Hong Kong, February 28th, 2000 (Monday)

Hi Gavin

I have just realized that I have sealed Nana’s letter so I will have to try and remember some of the things I was going to say. Actually, not much has happened here in the past week so may be a briefer letter than last time.

In HK, the weather is quite cold and wet at the moment. Maximum today will only be about 14OC. Has been like this for about a week and will continue for a few more days. Not as cold as the weather you are getting presumably, but we feel it as there is very little heating. And it gets worse as the heat is lost from the concrete walls. Good conditions for running though. On Saturday, I ran the same route as the previous week (which I didn’t finish because of the diarrhoea-induced weakness). Well I had taken the week off from gym and felt good and raring to go. Ran the first 2½ hours almost non- stop. But then, getting a little tired I had accidents. I fell over -- not once but twice! (up near Beacon Hill). The first time was just as I passed a group of students who rushed to see if I was OK. Grazes and minor cuts on my right arm. Then about 5 minutes blow me down if it didn’t happen again. Not sure what I tripped over. This fall was a bit worse, cutting and grazing all up my right leg and injuring the thigh. Anyway, after picking up the pieces, I continued. Finished 14 mins quicker than last year and about the same as the year before. When my thigh gets cold or after sitting or lying for a while, it is a bit difficult to walk. But it will soon be OK again. 

Last week a 500 lb unexploded WWII U.S. bomb was discovered in Mong Kok. Thousands of people were evacuated from shops, schools, residences, etc for several hours while the bomb was defused. Part of the defusing process involves trying to flush explosive out with water. They said the bomb could explode and also that some of these bombs were booby-trapped. Unexploded bombs still occasionally found. I wonder how many more there still are under buildings.

I have been following the America’s Cup finals in Auckland. Team NZ is leading the best-of-9 race series by 3 to 0 over the Italian challenger. The Italian team beat all the other challengers in the races before the finals. Team NZ did not have the benefit of any races to ‘harden’ them but seems to be the better crew. Two races postponed because of little wind. The next race is tomorrow (assuming there is wind). I have watched two of the races live on the Internet. Not video, but single frames every minute or so together with a written commentary, times, a map of the course, etc. I suppose by the time the next competition is held in 3 or 4 years we will be able to get video on the Internet for such events.

Took Nadine to the doctor on Friday. She had had a sore throat and a cough for a few days. Turned out to be nothing serious. If a sore throat persists and if it is a bacterial infection (a ‘strep’ throat) it can be serious. 

At the moment I am doing my last lot of marking of projects – perhaps forever! I don’t like marking as many of the projects are rather boring. But it has to be done. The new buildings at Chung Chi are nearly finished with scaffolding coming down. It is surprising how the buildings go up without really noticing it!

That’s about it for now.

Cheers

Dad

( 2

